
Written statement showing how this request complies with the requirements of the 
zoning ordinance: 
 
1. Granting this variance will not be contrary to public interest. The proposed addition 
will be a welcome facelift to the existing home and will increase the property’s value as 
well as surrounding properties. 
 
2. The spirit of the ordinance will be observed as this is an addition of an existing 
residential house in a residential neighborhood. 
 
3. Substantial justice will be done by granting this variance to the homeowner as there 
will be no harm to the public and no gain to the public by denying it. There would be 
harm to the applicant by denying it as they would not be able to use this property as 
hoped. 
 
4.The proposed addition to the existing home will add substantial square footage to the 
living space. The overall appearance of the house will be changed in a positive way 
making it more desirable and thus bringing up the value of the home. 
 
5. Not granting this variance would result in a hardship to the applicant as they will not 
be able to add any living space to the existing house. This situation is unique as there is 
wetlands on this property. The house was built back in 1960 and was placed where it 
wouldn’t encroach on the existing wetlands. Due to the wetlands is why the existing 
house doesn’t meet current setbacks. The proposed addition doesn’t expand past the 
current footprint as the addition goes up, not out. 
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